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Club Office Bearers for 2019 
Position Name(s) 

President Ian Chislett 

Vice President Ken Perrett 

Secretary Natalie Serra 

Assistant Secretary Ian Rees 

Treasurer Annette Cuolahan - Phone After Hours Only 

Assistant Treasurer Geoff Houston 

Prop Officer – Club Room Ted Drake 

Prop. Officer - CheeseWorld Graham Conn 

General Committee Graham Conn, John Welch, Murray Murfett, Geoff 
Houston, Ted Drake, Natalie Serra, Bryan O’Meara, 
Ray Farley, Peter Carter 

Newsletter Editor John Nicholson (john.a.nicholson@bigpond.com) 

Comm Service Co ordinator Ken Perrett 

Club Captains Max Dumesny 
Jos Beks 

Mid Week Captain Ray Farley 

Promotions Officer Murray Murfett (murraybron@bigpond.com) 

Membership Officer John Welch 

Safety Officers Roy Begelhole 
Terry Mansbridge 
Peter Carter 
Daryl Jago 
Jason Hinkley 
Jacob Hinkley 
Ken Perrett 

Librarian Roy Begelhole 

Engine Committee Graham Conn, Syd Sharpe, David Crowe-Owen, Kelvin 
Boyle, Adam Edge, G McCleod 

Rambler Committee Ken Perrett, Ray Smith, Ian Rees 

Federation Reps John Welch, Ashley Wright, Ian Chislett 

Club Permit Officers Max Dumesny 
Natalie Serra 
Rob Donohue 
Ken Perrett 
Ian Chislett 
Jason Hinkley 
Jacob Hinkley 
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Cover Car 

 

  
This is Daryl’s first venture into the mysteries of British Motor 
Engineering with its small oil dripping engines etc. Except this vehicle is 
anything but small and heaven help it if it should be “drippy”  

A 1990 XJS 5.3 litre V12 with sumptuous cream leather interior. Daryl 
wanted a comfortable long legged tourer and this gives it in spades. 

 

 

 

 

 

President’s Report  

G’Day All, 

A good turn up of 70+ members at the General Meeting at Allansford, saw a lot of 
members browsing through the items for our sale/auction. Some items were purchased 
at the meeting. The next day being Saturday, the day of the auction/sausage sizzle, 
“MURPHY” (you all know Murphy) stepped in and 30mm of rain with a howling cold 
Nth-West wind lasted all day. No sausage sizzle and one buyer (thanks Damien) 

At the July Committee meeting it was voted and passed that in accordance with 
VicRoads and the Federation, ALL VEHICLES 25 YEARS OR OLDER WILL BE ACCEPTED 
FOR C.P.S. (red plates) N.B. more on this subject to follow at the general meeting. It was 
also moved that the Club appoint a C.P.S. (red plate) Officer at the A.G.M. in 

September. This will ease the pressure on the Secretary and Membership Officer. Don’t forget the A.G.M. is only 2 
months away and all positions will be vacant. 

The official opening of the new clubrooms will be on Sunday October 27th at 2:00pm. A great day for all to attend. 

The 2020 calendars are almost ready for print, be early in ordering these and see Ken Perrett/Ian Rees. 

On behalf of Committee and Members I would like to pass sincere condolences to Natalie and Family on the sad 
passing of her father. 

Your Membership is now Overdue. 

Until next month, Safe and Happy Motoring to All 

Regards  “Chisel”  
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Building Subcommittee Report 

Dear Members, 

Well, the Clubrooms are operational and looking wonderful with a very high standard of finish. Something 
for all of us to be extremely proud of. However there are still little jobs to be completed, if anyone has the 
expertise and willing time to spend, please let the Committee know. 

One cannot help but be impressed by the quality of work in the toilets and kitchen area. This did not 
happen by accident, as so many people put countless hours into the project during the two years of 
renovations. 

As Chairman of the building subcommittee, I take this opportunity to thank Renae Droste, Ian Wilson and 
David Serra and all the people who contributed in so many ways, be it time or donations. Without you 
help, this project could not have been achieved. 

Apart from working hours recorded, the Sub Committee had more than forty planning meetings during 
that period. I am proud to say that through, at sometimes difficult circumstances, they never lost sight of 
the final goal. 

Every member contributed in their own area of expertise and as a team. This Club is indebted to the 
following Subcommittee members for this project and I thank you all. I was a pleasure working with you. 

Ian Chislett, Karen Carter, Annette Coulahan, Harry Droste, Reg Dumsney, Ray Farley, Geoff Houston, 
Murray Murfett, Ian Rees, Keith Toohey 

Regards Doug Byron (Chairman) 

 

The Battery Drive is still on. Batteries can be left at the Dillon’s or Chislett’s farm, or at King Cole or call Andrew 

Serra and he will come and pick up. Thanks to everyone helping with this continuing fundraiser. The price is up at the 
moment so please keep them coming in. 
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The Front Page 

The editor is always on the look out for interesting member’s cars to feature on the front page. If you would like 

your pride and joy or even work in progress to feature please contact the editor. (That’s interesting cars not 

actually interesting members ……) Other car(ish) related articles are welcome. 

Event Calendar: July 2019 to October 2019 
Date Event and Details Start at Location/Start Point Contact 

July 2019 

Fri 26th General Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Sun 28th 
Christmas in July; 2 course spit 
roast, 2 meats 3 veg, with sweets 
$30.00 pp 

12:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms 
Jos Beks 

0428167994 

August 2019 

Thurs 15th  Coffee Run to Café Lava 2:00 pm Meet at Café Lava, 225 Lava St  

Wed 14th  Committee Meeting 7.3 0pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Sun 25th 
Hamilton Swap Meet at 
Showgrounds 

8:30 am Make own arrangements 
Jos Beks 

0428167994 

Fri 30th General Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

September 2019 

Wed 11th  Committee Meeting 7.3 0pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Thurs 12th  Coffee Run    

Fri 27th General Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

     

October 2019 

Wed 9th  Committee Meeting 7.3 0pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Thurs 10th  Coffee Run    

Fri 25th General Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

     
 

Club Monthly Meetings: Held last Friday of every month except December at the Clubrooms, 134 Ziegler Parade 
Allansford. Meetings start 7.30 pm. All welcome including prospective members. Bring a plate for supper afterwards. 
Committee Meetings: Held 2nd Wednesday of every month at Allansford Club Rooms. Start at 7.30 pm. Members can 
attend.  
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Mount Gambier – “Round the Garages” 2019 (part 2) 
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Roger Warburton’s “Shed” at Penshurst 
Schramm’s Garage 

On Sunday 30th June around 30 club members attended an opening of Roger Warburton’s shed at Penshurst. It was 

indeed a privilege to view such an eclectic collection of materials in this very original old fashioned mechanics work 

place. An absolute cornucopia of garaganalia from times long past and some not quite so distant (for some…). There 

were many members walking around and pointing out things that they remembered (or indeed had similar items in 

their collections). Quite often the discussions went along the lines “if I’d known how collectable it was I would never 

have taken it to the tip…..”  

After a wonderful wander around this jam packed garage the group then drove back to Koroit to the Garden Centre 

for afternoon tea – excellent coffee and great scones! 
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W. & D. H. V. C (Inc.) General Meeting Minutes. 
June 28th 2019. Held at Allansford Clubrooms. 

Apologies: Natalie Serra, Rob Donohue, Tom Smith, Murray Murfett,  Anthony Cook,  Peter Blake, Ian Wilson, Bill 
Aitkin, Matt Lane. Moved: Herb Hinkley/Neville Coverdale. Carried. 
Minutes of previous general meeting as printed in the newsletter. Accepted: Ken Perrett/John Nicholson. Carried. 
Business Arising: Nil. 
Correspondence In: Members renewals, Restored Cars magazine. Newsletters - Holden. Moyne Health thankyou 
letter for donation. Out: Nil. Moved Ray Smith/Max Dumesny. Carried. 
Reports: 

 Treasurer-Balance of accounts as read be approved. Moved: A Cuolohan/J Beks. Carried. Doug Byron added 
that a defibrillator was bought with a grant from Moyne Shire and training will be provided in near future. 

 Club Captain -Jos Beks: Club run on coming Sunday as detailed in newsletter. Xmas in July on 28th. Those 
wishing to attend need to pay this meeting. August Club run is to Hamilton swap meet.  

 Mid-Week – Ray Farley: Run to Cheeseworld on 11th at 1.30pm. 
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 Social Runs – Ken Perrett: Mercy was on June 17th and about 27 taken. Opal coming up on July 23rd. 

 Engine Committee: Graham Conn reports that C/W has been bit quiet. Has obtained additional information 
about the early history of the Ruston. Will put together that info and update the existing info board at C/W 

 Building Sub-committee – Doug Byron: Last official meeting this past week with final dinner and meeting. 
Made list of outstanding work and handed over to the Committee. Doug read out report about the 
donations, grants, money spent, volunteers and the great result for net money spent by Club. 

 Federation – John Welch: Nothing to report. See John if you have any issues to be taken to next Fed meeting. 

 Membership renewals - John Welch: About 50% renewals paid to date. Outstanding need to pay promptly. 
General Business: 

 Auction tomorrow (Saturday) of surplus materials at 10am. Ian Chislett to be auctioneer. 

 Local Probus Club will be having lunch meeting last Wed in July at Allansford hotel. Bill Poynton asked if ok to 
take members to visit our Club Rooms after their meeting over. Approved. 

 Rodney Boyle: Has surplus cutlery and will donate for kitchen and has been accepted. Check with Karen 
Carter about other items such as plates. 

 Moto Classica: Poor response at meeting so anyone interested see Roy Begelhole. Non Club members are 
welcome also. Finalise numbers to go in bus at next month’s Gen Meeting and decide if enough for a bus. 

 Xmas in July: Need at least 50 people. Sun 28th July at Club Rooms. Same caterers as last Xmas party. 

 Ken Perrett on 2020 Calendars: To be printed again and proposed 140 at $15. Moved Ken Perrett/Brian 
O’Meara. Carried. 

 Grand Opening: 20th October had been proposed by Committee. Discussed change to October 27th. Moved: 
Joan Farley/Doug Byron. Carried. So the Grand Opening is on October 27th at 2pm at the Club Rooms and 
members are encourage to bring their old cars.  

 Discussed about printing newsletters in colour. 150 going by mail and costing $1.80 ea. for printing. Karen 
Carter to ask Memorial Bowls how much for colour printing. Newsletter in colour is now on Club’s web page. 

 Ian Chislett wanted to know if anyone interested in 2 free goats. No takers as it was thought he was kidding. 

 First time members – none. 
 
Meeting closed at 8.45Pm. 
 

Minutes of the W&DHVC Committee Meeting 

July 10th 2019. 7.30pm. Held at the Clubrooms. 
Apologies: N. Serra. G Houston. Moved to accept: Ted Drake/Ray Farley. Carried 
Present: P Carter, K Carter (visitor), G Conn, M Murfett, J Welch, T Drake, B O’Meara, K Perrett, R Farley, I Chislett, A 
Cuolohan and I Rees as Secretary for N. Serra. 
Minutes of previous meeting as listed in the newsletter be accepted. Moved K Perrett/G Conn. Carried 
Business Arising: Nil  
Correspondence: In: Membership subs renewals (about 40), invoice for signs for Lake Pertobe, club newsletters, 
Letter from Ron Wilsher for membership renewal. Out: Nil. Moved: Peter Carter/Brian O’Meara. Carried 
Reports: 

 Treasurers Report: Balance of accounts as read. Accounts for payment be accepted. Moved A. Cuolahan/K. 
Perrett. Carried. 

 Midweek Run next day to Cheeseworld and as per newsletter for August. 

 Club Captain: no report. 

 Engine Committee: Minor maintenance on Ruston. Various visitors coming through. 

 Social runs: Next run on 23rd July to Opal.  

 Federation: AHMF Rally next year in March/April – info in newsletter. Fed Rep bring up about where driving 
lights can be at next Fed meeting. Discussion about CPS. 

 Membership update: 247 memberships have been paid. 151 not paid yet. 468 cars on CPS with our club. 
General Business: 

 Application received to hire hall in August by a member for a function. Issues about insurance, bond, 
planning permit hours etc discussed. Motion: Applicant can hire facility subject to complying with time 
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constraints in planning permit and the Club Committee will clarify insurance issues. Moved B O’Meara/K. 
Perrett. Carried. A. Cuolahan to check with insurer. 

 Mortlake Racing Club would like Club cars on display on Melbourne Cup Day. Letter of request being sent. 

 Vauxhall Club having a show at Lake Pertobe in Feb 27 2021. Asked via Rob Donohue if we would do a BBQ 
and all proceeds to Club. Moved that Club to respond verbally via Rob Donohue that we would be willing to 
consider to provide BBQ but require more details of expected numbers etc: K. Perrett/Ted Drake. Carried. 

 Proposal to man gate at Fed Mortlake picnic next year. Awaiting further info from Fed via J. Welch. 

 Moved that the Club Permit Scheme By-laws be amended to say that “The Club will accept vehicles 25 years 
or older consistent with VicRoads CPS scheme requirements”. Ray Farley/Ken Perrett. Carried. This change 
will be noted in the Presidents Report in next newsletter. 

 Moved that the Club create position of “CPS Officer” to take over management of the records of members 
cars on the CPS. J. Welch/K. Perrett. Carried. Note: Position to be added to list of positions to be voted on.  

 Nurse from hospital will come along to August meeting to provide training for use of defibrillator. Agreed. 

 Ideas for additional use of club rooms by members and also having a guest speaker coordinator to be 
discussed at next Committee meeting. 

 Need to discuss at next Committee meeting as to who on current Committee will continue on. 

 Moved that we create position of “Catering Coordinator” and add to list in the upcoming election at AGM. 
M. Murfett/Brian O Meara. Carried. 

 Letter to be sent Sam Rudolf at Moyne thanking him for assistance in battery drive. Secretary to send letter. 

 Ian Rees tabled proposed photos for 2020 Calendar and Committee approved to proceed for printing.  

 Need new administrator for Club’s Facebook page to take over from previous. Agreed Karen Carter. 

 2018/9 accounts audit to be done. Annette Cuolahan to organise with Auditor approved at last AGM. 

 Discussed who and how Club is now going to coordinate completion of outstanding works on new building. 
Agreed that the Committee has to approve works and expenditure. M. Murfett to table list of outstanding 
building works to next meeting for discussion and prioritisation.  

 
Meeting Closed at 10.40pm 
 

Coffee Run to Cheeseworld 

On Thursday 11th July approximately 25 hardy 
souls braved freezing temperatures and gusty rain 
to visit Graham Conn and his team at Cheeseworld 
to see the Ruston running and to enjoy coffee and 
cake.  
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Federation Report - July 

The AHMF (Australian Historic Motoring Federation Inc) will be holding the 2020 National Historic Motoring Festival 
next year between Saturday March 28th and Friday April 3rd. 

Vehicles that are included in the Festival – Veteran, Vintage, Post Vintage, Historic 50’s, Historic 60’s, Historic 70’s, 
Historic 80’s etc up to 1995, Commercial Vehicles, Historic Motorcycles, Historic Caravans, Tractors and Traction 
Machinery. 

This is the first national festival to be held since the Shannons 2001 Tour in Canberra, and it is hoped that one will be 
held every 5 years rotating the states.  

Nationally the sums have been done as to the financial benefit of the movement and considering the running costs 
of our vehicles, restorations and events that we participate in. The AHMF represents over 100,000 members, If each 
member spent just $1,000 per year, combined we would spend in excess of $100 million. 

The event is focusing on the ‘Next Generation’ and younger people driving older cars. The movement has battled 
with the slow introduction of younger members, the AHMF are subsidizing the children entered for the festival, not 
driving though. 

Some statistics of entrants so far: 

30% are Veteran and Vintage, 50% are pre-1960, 50% are 1965 to 1995, 85% have 2 or more entrants per vehicle, 
the youngest driver so far is 21 years old and driving a 1923 vehicle and the oldest driver so far is driving a 1948 
vehicle. 

If anyone would like to enter and have access to a computer, go to www.ahmf.org.au/2020Tour. If there is no 
computer, you can write to Christine Stevens at PO Box 246, Nundah, Qld, 4012. Or you can ring one of the four 
Festival Coordinators, two are in Victoria. John Kennett 0419 599 066 or Neil Athorn 0408 033 839. 

The Bendigo Swap is under 4 months away and this is the major fundraiser for the Federation to complete what they 
do over the next twelve months. There will be a gate roster doing the rounds over the next two months, members 
are asked to spend an hour or two on the gates at the swap. The club receives a payment per hour per gate 
volunteer and the volunteer receives a free weekend entry to the swap. All round, everyone’s a winner. 

Next Federation Meeting is in Mildura, held by the Mildura Vintage Vehicle Club, on the 3rd of August, followed by 
the AGM. 

John Welch and Ashley Wright 

 

Classsifieds 
 

To comply with the Victorian Motor Car Traders Regulations 2008, all advertisements for used motor cars must state: 
(a) The cash price; and 
(b) If the motor car is registered, the registration number; and 
(C) If the motor car is unregistered the engine number of the vehicle; or the chassis number of the vehicle; or the vehicle 
identification number; or the registration number (if any) last assigned to the vehicle; or if none of those numbers is 
reasonably ascertainable, any other number by which the vehicle may be identified. 
Note: The Editor reserves the right to abbreviate, revise or not publish advertisements to suit the newsletter. 

  

http://www.ahmf.org.au/2020Tour
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Advertisements : 

Anyone wishing to advertise in the newsletter please contact John Nicholson at john.a.nicholson@bigpond.com at or mobile 
0437 938090. The cost for a scanned business card ad is $40 for 12 months starting July 1. 
 

 
 

  
 

  

 

  

mailto:john.a.nicholson@bigpond.com
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